Inglés

- · BACHILLERATO
- · FORMACIÓN PROFESIONAL
- · CICLOS FORMATIVOS DE GRADO SUPERIOR

Examen

Criterios de Corrección y Calificación





NAZIOARTEKO BIKAINTASUN CAMPUSA CAMPUS DE EXCELENCIA INTERNACIONAL



2013ko UZTAILA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2013

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

OPTION A

FUGITIVE'S FACEBOOK HABIT LEADS TO ARREST

Some people are good at being fugitives from the police. They stay at home, they go out in disguise or even create a new identity. Others are not so successful. Take the case of Maxi Sopo, a 26-year-old criminal who was in hiding in Mexico from the US police. His first big mistake was to use his Facebook page to tell his friends about the fun he was having. In regular updates on Facebook, Sopo said he was "living in paradise" in Mexico and "loving it".

Sopo, who arrived in the US from Cameroon in 2003, made money by selling roses in Seattle nightclubs. Then he moved on to bank fraud. But he soon learnt that police were investigating him and drove a rented car to Mexico in February. Investigators looked at social networking sites such as Facebook and MySpace but they could find no sign of him at first and couldn't see his location in Mexico.

Several months later, a secret service agent checked Facebook again and suddenly found Maxi Sopo. His photo showed him partying in front of a backdrop with BMW and Courvoisier cognac logos on it. Although Sopo's profile was private, his list of friends was not.

Assistant US Attorney, Michael Scoville, who helped to find Sopo, began to look through his list of friends. He was surprised that one of those was Rafael Rodríguez, linked to the Mexican justice department. Scoville immediately sent a message to the man. "We figured this was a person we could probably trust to keep our investigation discreet," Scoville said. Rodriguez told Scoville he had met Sopo in Cancun's nightclubs a few times. He learned where Sopo was living and passed that information back to Scoville, who informed the Mexican police. They arrested Sopo last month.

If convicted of fraud, Sopo could go to prison for up to 30 years. Plenty of time to update his Facebook page.



2013ko UZTAILA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2013

INGELESA

INGLÉS

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. **USE YOUR OWN WORDS. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT** (4 marks)
 - 1. Why did Sopo use his Facebook page while he was in hiding?
 - 2. What was Sopo's first job in Seattle?
 - 3. How did Sopo escape from the US?
 - 4. Why did Scoville trust Rodríguez to investigate Sopo?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. A secret service agent found a photo of Sopo partying.
 - 2. Sopo's profile was open to everybody.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)
 - 1. individuality, personality, character
 - 2. the crime of gaining money or other benefits by trickery
 - 3. special designs or ways of writing its name a company uses in all its products
 - 4. being tactful to avoid causing problems, careful, cautious
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. Facebook is very popular these days as a social network and young people are not aware of its dangers. Write your opinion on what those dangers might be.
 - 2. The government of your country decides to ban social networks (Facebook, Tuenti). Provide arguments in favour of keeping them.



2013ko UZTAILA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2013

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

SCHOOL GIRLS WANT PLASTIC SURGERY

British youngsters are more and more image-conscious and they decide to undergo plastic surgery in growing numbers. *The Observer* found many clinics admitting to having given breast implants to girls of 15 and 16.

Sandra's story is typical. At 17, she cannot yet marry without parent's consent, buy alcohol, or vote. But she prides herself on her silicone-enhanced breasts in front of her jealous friends. "I feel more confident now and wear low tops." The operation cost her father £2,450. She thinks he paid it to irritate her mother, from whom he is separated. Sandra is among an estimated 65,000 Britons who have cosmetic surgery each year. Out of these, 20 per cent will need corrective surgery later.

There are risks in adolescents having surgery before they have stopped growing. A surgically reduced nose, for example, may deform as it grows. Even so, Dr. Eileen Bradbury, a psychologist from London's Chelsea and Westminster Hospital, explained that we should not demonise cosmetic surgery because it can be of enormous help to those people who would otherwise be terribly unhappy. But the problem is that children today face a sense of competition in looking as good as possible. "Even the boys" – she said- "You can't just be a great footballer, you have to look like Beckham too."

Plastic surgery seems to be a business without ethical limits to make a profit. Some plastic surgery clinics offer free consultation and do not discuss the potential risks this kind of operations might have. However, they do discuss credit card payments and offer discounts for two procedures (nose job and liposuction) done at once. This information does not surprise Ann Clywd, a Labour Member of Parliament who has been a long-time activist for clinic regulation. She believes that young girls are particularly vulnerable to sales techniques and that a lower age limit for plastic surgeon operations should be set.



2013ko UZTAILA

PRUEBAS DE ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD JULIO 2013

INGELESA

INGLÉS

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. **USE YOUR OWN WORDS. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT** (4 marks)
 - 1. Why do young girls want to undergo plastic surgery in Britain?
 - 2. According to Sandra, why did her father pay for her plastic surgery operation?
 - 3. Why does Dr. Eileen Bradbury think that we should not demonise cosmetic surgery?
 - 4. In relation to plastic surgery, what is Ann Clywd fighting for?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. Nowadays there are more British youngsters who want to undergo plastic surgery.
 - 2. In some clinics, it is cheaper if you undergo a nose job and a liposuction at the same time.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)
 - 1. places in which patients are given medical treatment or advice, also private hospitals
 - 2. permission given to someone to do something by a person who has authority
 - 3. costing nothing; provided without charge
 - 4. weak and without protection with the result that you are easily hurt
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. A friend of yours underwent plastic surgery last year. Tell his/her experience.
 - 2. Is physical appearance so important in today's world? Give your opinion on this issue.



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

INGLÉS

I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. USE YOUR OWN WORDS. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT (4 marks)

En esta sección se intenta comprobar la competencia en **comprensión lectora** y la competencia en **expresión escrita** por parte del/de la estudiante, a partir del análisis de un texto genérico y respondiendo a cuatro preguntas de tipo general (*wh-questions*). Las respuestas **serán de producción propia** en cuanto a la expresión y el contenido se basará en las ideas vertidas en el texto.

Se valorará el ejercicio con un máximo de 4 puntos. Cada una de las preguntas valdrá 1 punto, asignándose **0.5** puntos a la comprensión y **0.5** a la expresión.

Si el/la alumno/a, ignorando las instrucciones del ejercicio, responde a la pregunta copiando literalmente del texto sólo será valorado con **0.25** puntos por respuesta.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own way or, at least, quoting properly. (2 marks)

A la respuesta TRUE ó FALSE debe acompañar una justificación adecuada. El alumnado podrá justificar su respuesta con sus propias palabras tomando evidencia del texto o también citando adecuadamente la frase del texto. Las frases de la respuesta deben ser completas o, en su caso, debidamente enlazadas para insertar correctamente lo entrecomillado. No se valorará un escueto TRUE ó FALSE.

Cada respuesta completa será valorada con 1 punto y, por tanto, la valoración máxima del ejercicio será de 2 puntos.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)

En este ejercicio el/la alumno/a demostrará su competencia léxica. Se proporcionan cuatro palabras, definiciones, expresiones, etc. y el estudiante debe encontrar la palabra o expresión que tenga ese significado en el texto. Cada respuesta correcta tiene una puntuación de **0.25** y las cuatro respuestas correctas suman, por tanto, **1** punto.

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

En esta sección se pretende medir la capacidad del/de la estudiante para estructurar sus ideas y darles la expresión adecuada en inglés. El contenido debe ajustarse al tema elegido de entre los dos propuestos.

A modo indicativo se podría valorar el uso correcto de estructuras gramaticales y sintácticas (1 punto), la riqueza y precisión léxicas (1 punto) y los aspectos textuales y comunicativos (1 punto).

Si el/la alumno/a escribe menos de 80 palabras, se le penalizará descontándole **0.5** puntos de la puntuación total del ejercicio. Si, por el contrario, su escrito supera las 200 palabras, la penalización será de **0.25** puntos.



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

OPTION A

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. **USE YOUR OWN WORDS. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT** (4 marks)
 - 1. Why did Sopo use his Facebook page while he was in hiding?

 Sopo wanted to tell his friends that he was having a great time while he was in hiding in Mexico. (p. 1)
 - What was Sopo's first job in Seattle?
 His first job after arriving from Cameroon was selling roses in Seattle Nightclubs. (p.2)
 - 3. How did Sopo escape from the US?

 He escaped from the US in a rented car. (p.2)
 - 4. Why did Scoville trust Rodríguez to investigate Sopo?

 Scoville trusted Rodríguez because this man was related to the Mexican justice department. (p. 4)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. A secret service agent found a photo of Sopo partying.

 This is a true statement. The text says that a secret service agent was checking Facebook and found a photo that showed Sopo partying. (p. 3)
 - Sopo's profile was open to everybody.
 This is <u>a false statement</u>. The text says that his profile in Facebook was private although his list of friends was not and that's how the police could find him. (p.3)
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)
 - 1. individuality, personality, character identity (p. 1, line 2)
 - 2. the crime of gaining money or other benefits by trickery fraud (p. 2, line 2)
 - 3. special designs or ways of writing its name a company uses in all its products logos (p. 3, line 3)
 - 4. being tactful to avoid causing problems, careful, cautious discreet (p. 4, line6).



CRITERIOS DE CORRECCIÓN Y CALIFICACIÓN ZUZENTZEKO ETA KALIFIKATZEKO IRIZPIDEAK

OPTION B

- I.- Answer questions 1-4 according to the information given in the text. **USE YOUR OWN WORDS. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT** (4 marks)
 - 1. Why do young girls want to undergo plastic surgery in Britain?

 Young girls want to undergo plastic surgery because they are really worried about the way they look. (p. 1)
 - 2. According to Sandra, why did her father pay for her plastic surgery operation? Sandra believes that her father paid for her operation because he wanted to make Sandra's mother angry (Sandra's parents are divorced). (p.2)
 - 3. Why does Dr. Eileen Bradbury think that we should not demonise cosmetic surgery?
 - Dr. Bradbury's opinion is that sometimes plastic surgery can be beneficial for those people that do not feel happy with their physical appearance. (p.3)
 - 4. In relation to plastic surgery, what is Ann Clywd fighting for?

 Anny Clywd wants to establish a lower age limit for plastic surgery operations. (p. 4)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (2 marks)
 - 1. Nowadays there are more British youngsters who want to undergo plastic surgery.
 - This statement is true. The text says that British youngsters "[...] decide to undergo plastic surgery in growing numbers." (p. 1)
 - 2. In some clinics, it is cheaper if you undergo a nose job and a liposuction at the same time.
 - <u>This statement is true</u>. The text says that some clinics offer lower prices if the client undergoes two procedures done at once. (p. 4)
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean (1 mark)
 - 1. places in which patients are given medical treatment or advice, also private hospitals clinics (p. 1, line 2)
 - 2. permission given to someone to do something by a person who has authority consent (p. 2, line 1)
 - 3. costing nothing; provided without charge free (p. 4, line 2)
 - 4. weak and without protection with the result that you are easily hurt.

vulnerable (p.4, line 7)